S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.30pm on Thursday 24th November 2022 at the Village Hall, 
Church Lane, South Wootton 

1. PRESENT: Mr H Hofmeister, Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Mr P Bland, Mr J Smallwood, Mr I Jordan, Mr A Evans, and Mr K Reynolds
2.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  9th December 2021, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour they were signed by the temporary Chairman.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None 
4.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None present.

5.  To discuss matters in relation to teenage parties in the Village Hall: Mrs Cornwell explained that a request had been received from a resident to hold a 16th birthday party in the Village Hall.
It was said that after referring to the Conditions of Letting, there was nothing within the document to say that this was not allowed, however, the Parish Council does not allow 18th or 21st parties.

Comment was made that after investigation locally, it was found that Reffley Community Hall does not allow 13th to 17th birthday parties and the Masonic Centre does not allow 11th to 16th parties and both charge a higher bond for 18th and 21st parties and insist on additional security on the doors.
It was explained that prior to the evenings meeting both Mr Jordan and Mr Bland had raised concerns and have indicated that they are both unhappy with the situation.

After further discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council does not allow 16th to 21st birthday parties to be held in the Village Hall, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Mrs Cornwell stated that she would include the clause within the Conditions of Letting document.
All members were happy.
6.  To discuss the Staff Appraisals:  Mr Hofmeister confirmed that all members had been provided with a Staff Appraisal Report (See attached simplified Confidential Report).

It was explained that within the report to Policy members any adjustments to Salaries had been outlined with a breakdown of the full costs to the Parish Council. Any increases to Salaries would take effect from 1st April 2023.
Mrs Cornwell said that both Mr Jordan (Chairman of the Finance Committee) and Mr Bland were happy with the Salary increases and these would be catered for within the Budget.  
After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council accepts the Staff Appraisal Report and proposed Salary increases and that salaries and hours of employment are reviewed as appropriate; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: Wednesday 1st February 2023
1st February 2023
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